
   
California Health & Human Services Agency 

Center for Data Insights and Innovation 
Data Exchange Framework Implementation Advisory Committee  

Meeting 3A Public Comment Log (10:00AM – 1:00PM PT, December 20, 2022) 
The table below shows public comments that were made verbally during the 
December 20th meeting. Additional public comments can be found in the meeting’s 
“Q&A Log” posted on the CalHHS Data Exchange Framework website. 

 

Count Name Comment 
1 Lucy Johns  Thank you. Hello, everybody! 

I made a number of 
comments in the Q&A that I 
hope will be considered 
eventually. I just want to 
highlight one about the ability 
of a patient to opt out of data 
sharing. Will there be a P&P 
about this? Did you hear me? 
Sorry. Okay.  

 
2 Brandon Bullock  Thank you so much. Brain 

and bullock within the Empire 
health plan. Just 2 quick 
comments. We first wanted to 
express support for draft --the 
draft language includes in the 
technical requirements that 
would require every hospital 
to send ADTs to at least one 
QHIO. So IEHP is in strong 
support of that. Secondly, we 
also wanted to echo and kind 
of support comments that 
were previously made that 
the QHIO Program criteria 
should include that the QHIO 
should be California based 
mission driven and nonprofit 
work, and preferably a 
nonprofit organization. The 
reason for this is this: We 
believe that they have 
demonstrated the ability to 
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prioritize and serve. Medicare 
MediCal plans, such as ours, 
our network providers, and 
they have a better 
understanding of the various 
requirements and 
expectations under CalAIM. 
Thank you so much. 

 
3 John Helvey Thank you. I just want to 

thank this committee for all 
the work that they're doing. 
This is a very difficult 
challenge in front of us and 
given the timeframes. I would 
just hope that many of the 
comments that have been 
made in the chat will be taken 
into consideration. I I really 
want to appreciate the 
opportunity for us to be 
heard. This QHIOs - I think 
that California has invested a 
lot of dollars in the current 
exchange of data that we 
need to leverage and 
continue for to build and 
move us forward towards a 
more patient-centered data 
home model. And so I just 
want to thank you for that. 
And appreciate all the hard 
work you guys are doing. 
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